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the legal and business communities and to expand our impact in line with 
SMU’s aspirations for even greater academic excellence. 
 

• September Board of Trustees meetings next week – Next week, I will 
have three opportunities to provide Academic Affairs updates to SMU’s 
Board of Trustees: 

 
o Committee of the Whole – On Thursday, September 15th the entire 

Board of Trustees will convene as a Committee of the Whole to 
receive updates on SMU’s current and future strategies to advance in 
both the U.S. News and World Report (USNWR) and Carnegie 
Classification ranking systems, as well as on Opportunity SMU, a new 
fund to expand scholarships, financial aid, and student support 
programs. The heightened focus on social and economic mobility 
metrics by both ranking systems, both recently and moving forward, 
will require SMU’s response and investment in order to meet our 
USNWR top 50 and Carnegie R1 goals. Chief Diversity Officer Maria 
Dixon Hall will also provide her annual update on efforts toward 
greater diversity, equity and inclusion on campus. 
 

o Committee on Academic Affairs – During Thursday afternoon’s 
committee meeting, I will review our current and future strategies to 
advance in the USNWR and Carnegie rankings in greater detail. By 
comparing SMU’s current and historic performance with that of 
USNWR top 50 and Carnegie R1 schools, I hope to illustrate which 
metrics should be our highest priority for improvement in the years 
to come.  
 

o Full Board – On Friday morning, I will share a consolidated version 
of my presentation to the Committee on Academic Affairs and 
provide an update on fall 2022 enrollment. 
 



• Strategic workshops for collaboration – As announced last week, and in 
partnership with my office, a team from the Master of Arts in Design and 
Innovation (MADI) program is working to better understand how spaces 
and places (including departments and physical buildings) are currently 
used across campus so that we might design a strategic structure for 
collaboration that helps reach the university’s broad range of academic and 
research aspirations. 
 
MADI ran discovery workshops this past spring with strong participation 
from across campus, but we want more faculty and staff voices to be 
represented in their work. The MADI team is offering additional 
workshops this month to capture your feedback. Please join them for one 
workshop (in-



schools/college to support the work of a Task Force on Equity and 
Transparency in Workload made up of representatives from each 
school/college. This task force has been charged to review and respond to 



 
Later this fall, we will be hosting a federal research workshop on campus. I 
would ask each of you to consider how your work may benefit from 
federal investment, and I encourage you to join us at the town hall portion 
of the workshop. More information about the FY 2024 submission process 
and federal research workshop will be forthcoming in the weeks ahead. 
Thank you, again, for your great work in support of SMU’s research 
mission. 
 

• Key leadership searches underway - 
o Lyle School of Engineering – Last month, I launched the search 

committee for our next dean of the Lyle School of Engineering. My 
thanks to committee members for their service and to Sam Holland, 
Dean of the Meadows School of the Arts, for agreeing to chair this 
committee.  



After studying 25 years of fire management strategies, they concluded 
cultural burning is the most effective approach to fire management. 
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